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 BE SAFE

BE A LEARNER 

BE RESPONSIBLE 

BE RESPECTFUL 

 

Main Road   CAMBRAI   SA   5353                  
Phone: (08) 85645028                                          

Fax: (08) 85645102 
email: dl.0747_admin@schools.sa.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

 

March 
 

 

Thursday 8th 
Drawing Competition  

 

Monday 12th  
Adelaide Cup Public Holiday 

 

Wednesday 14th  
Community Meeting   

Future options for Swimming Pool 
 

Thursday 15th 
School Photos 
Fresh Frenzy 

 

Friday 16th  
Port Power FC visit 

 

Monday 19th 
Emu Tree 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

Dream Big  
Our career focus this term has been on óCareers in Healthô. The older 

students will be involved in óFresh Frenzyô ï an initiative by the Mid 

Murray Council. This involves visits from a dietician teaching students 

about the nutritional values of foods. The students will then teach the 

younger children what they have learnt. 

St. Johns have instructed all students in basic first aid and the 3-7 

classes also learnt CPR. These skills are particularly important in rural 

areas where children can be helping with activities that involve a whole 

range of equipment and are a long way from help. We set up practise 

scenarios in the yard and it has been wonderful to see how confident 

and skilful some students are with bandaging and improvising splints 

and slings. 

We have organised visits from a  

¶ Dietician 

¶ Nurse 

¶ Ambulance driver 

¶ Aged care worker 

¶ (Hopefully) a doctor 

¶ Video from a mortician  

We hope to open the eyes of our students to the range of possibilities 

out there.  

We ask each presenter to stress the importance of school and what 

subjects you need for the position. We aim for every child to have a 

goal for their future.  
 

Swimming Pool  
We love the pool and see that it is so important ï not just for us but the 

whole community. We donôt have a river and very few of us have even 

wading pools. In an area with our extreme climate water is so valued. 

Please complete the council survey (See flyer later in Newsletter for 

details) ï if we donôt speak up it will be too late to complain later. Tell 

your friends to complete the survey ï stand up for our community. We 

are so lucky to have the pool ï very few other communities of our size 

do ï letôs not sit back and lose it through inaction.  

We donôt need a fancy pool ï we love the one we have. 

We go over on days when it is 35 or over in temperature. Without the 

pool, children would have to stay in the classrooms. With the pool they 

are becoming confident safe swimmers and being active even in 

extreme weather. As many families live out of town this is an 

experience they may not otherwise have.  

   

 
 
 

 
Collect vouchers when you shop at Coles 

and bring them to the Front Office. 
 (Or drop in box at Gawler Green Coles) 

Thanks for your support!  
 
 

The count so far (Tue 6th March) 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Fantastic effort everyone! 
 
 
 

927  
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Teachers have  attended training in the ôBig Ideas in Numberõ after school at Greenock. 

Number will be a focus area this year. We have tested all students in ôtrusting the countõ. This 

understanding is the foundation for all future maths learning. What we have found is that many 

of our students do not have this most  basic of skills. We will be addressing this and be extending 

those students who are confident. We will then look at the next concept ð ôPlace Valueõ. 

 

We are missing approx  60 of the board brimmed hats which we lend to children who have 

misplaced theirs ð Well now they have misplaced ours too!  We have none left. If you notice 

hats at home can you please send them in. They must be somewhere!  

 

Thank you for all the Coles Voucher s ð we are small but we punch well above our weight!  

 

Donõt forget next Monday is a public holiday 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 

 

Coles Vouchers  ð Keep collecting till 15 th May 2018  

 

Karoonda Colouring Competition  ð Entries are due Friday 23 rd March ð if you need another form, 

collect one  from  the Front Office . 

 

School Photos ð 15th March 2018 .  Envelopes were handed out this week on Tuesday.  If you 

would like a Family Envelope , please ask at the front office.   

 

130 year s of education at Cambrai  ð Saturday 22 nd  September  2018 ð more details to follow . 
  

PRESCHOOL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a picnic lunch inside  the òsheep yardó 

Thank you Mrs Mel Nuske, who has 
accepted a one year position as 
Preschool Representative on Cambrai 
Primary School & Preschool 
Governing Council. 

 

The Cambrai Preschool Philosophy is being 
reviewed. Persons interested in providing 
feedback can collect a copy of this document 
from the front office of the s chool of from 
Charmaine Pietsch. 

 



 

 

We worked as a team to fold these rectangular cloths.  

           

 

 

     

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WHOLE SCHOOL NEWS 

 
 

Join the healthy, wrapper free 

lunchbox challenge  

Opal Mid Murray has developed 

an exciting nutrition program. 

Fresh Frenzy targets upper 

primary aged students and will 

encourage healthy snack and lunchbox food choices. The program is based on 

findings from 350 surveys completed by upper primary students,  parents and staff from 

the nine schools across the Mid Murray region.  

The survey results highlighted the fantastic work throughout our schools ensuring ôwater 

is the main drinkõ for students with 97% of students drinking water at school. Eating 

breakfast  before school is a healthy habit for most students with up to 80% of students 

eating breakfast seven days a week.  

Foods packed into the lunchbox, particularly snack food choices requires the most work 

with approximately 90% of upper primary aged students eating ôsometimesõ foods such 

as chips and biscuits at school. Many snack foods are processed, ôwrapperõ foods which 

contain little or no nutritional value and are typically high in fat, salt and sugar. Some 

snacks however are healthier options with around  70% of students also including a fresh 

piece of fruit such as an apple or banana in the lunchbox. As few as 1 in 4 students are 

including a vegetable food, such as cucumber or carrot in the school lunchbox and this 

is an area Fresh Frenzy aims to improve.  

We encourage you to be a part of the program by making fresh, homemade healthy 

food available at home and supporting your kids to pack a ôwrapper freeõ lunchbox. 

Tips for building a healthy, wrapper free lunchbox include:  

- Use fresh, seasonal, tasty food i n its natural form.  

- Avoid foods wrapped in foil, plastic or pre -packaged, commercial foods.  

- Use labelled, reusable containers or a lunchbox with separate compartments.  

- Involve your kids in shopping and cooking healthy lunchbox foods.  

- Prepare foods with yo ur kids the night before if this saves time on a school 

morning.  

Most importantly, if your kids see you enjoying eating fresh, healthy snacks, theyõll want 

to eat them with you!  



LIBRARY NEWS 

 

I will be away for the next three weeks. I have no doubt that N icole Schirmer and Rosie Trimper 

will do a fantastic job as replacements during this time. Thanks in advance ladies.  

 

Thanks Chris, for putting up our new pin -up borards. These will make a great feature when they 

are covered with student work.  

 

Kath  
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In How to Be Thin in A World of 

Chocolate Michele Connolly 

shares her strategies of how to 

lose weight while at the same 

time keep, or even increase, your 

sense of pleasure in life. Not to 

mention your sanity. Using simple 

and practical strategies Michele 

helps you work out ways you can 

enjoy your treats, make exercise 

happen without thinking, avoid 

self-sabotage and focus your 

mind on the job at hand without 

rigorous discipline and willpower. 

 

 
Guinness World Records: Amazing 
Animals puts the spotlight on the 
world's most fur-nomenal creatures, 
peculiar pets, wacky wildlife and cute 
critters. In this action-packed annual, 
you'll meet surfing pigs, talking 
gorillas and even the world's largest 
elephant orchestra! 

Ever see a dog who thinks he's Picasso 
or a bunny who plays basketball? You 
will now! From the tallest and 
smallest animals to the most popular 
social pet-working stars, they're all 
here. 

 

A quick-witted shrimp saves his friends 
from the pirates' cooking pot in this 
hilarious undersea caper about 
friendship, tolerance ... and CLEANING! 
 

Scrubadub the Shrimp LOVES to clean. 
He polishes the crabs, trims the reeds, 
shampoos the fish and grooms the 
frogs, until all his friends have had 
ENOUGH. But when the seafood 
friends are scooped from the sea by 
hungry pirates, only Scrubadub can 
save them from the stew pot ... using 
his super cleaning powers! 

 
 

 

 
 

Neither Rafe Charnley 
nor his son Jeff could 
have foreseen how 
quickly their family 
tensions would escalate 
when Jeff falls in love 
with the daughter of the 
sheepherders with whom 
the family have a long-
standing feud. Rafe 
cannot see his son's 
actions as anything but a 
deeply personal betrayal. 
Jeff is desperate to prove 
his feelings to his father - 
but when his beau's 
brother is accused of 
violating a land 
boundary, Rafe threatens 
to have him strung up. 



COMMUNITY NEWS/EVENTS 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


